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ATTN: Docketing and Service Branch
'

0FFICE OF SECRETARYRE: Proposed Revisions of Fee Schedules DOCKETING & SERVICE
BRANCH :

'Dear Mr. Chilk,

Power Resources, Inc. (PRI) submits these comments in response to the Nuclear
Regulatory Commission's (NRC) proposed rule to amend licensing, inspection and
annual fees charged to licensees for fiscal year (FY) 1994. PRI operates the
Highland Uranium Project which recovers uranium utilizing the in situ mining
technique and possesses an NRC Source Material License authorizing operation of
the facility.

NRC proposes to increase the annual fees charged to Class II facilities from $25,400
to $41,200 which represents approximately 16% of the FY 1994 uranium recovery :'
budget allocation and a 60% increase over the FY 1993 annual fee. PRI believes

'

that this increase represents a disproportionate allocation since the FY 1994 budget
allocation for uranium recovery decreased approximately 25% from FY 1993. Based
upon the figures provided in the proposed rule, PRI sees no technical justification
for increasing the fees for the uranium recovery group of licensees at all.

NRC proposes to increase the hourly charge for regulatory services from $132 per
hour to $133 per hour. PRI is appreciative that NRC does not intend to make the i

types of increases they have in the past. However, as we have stated in the past, the-
hourly rate being charged is excessive and greatly exceeds the generally accepted ;

rates for similar types of services in private industry. PRI believes that these hourly
rates are unwarranted.

PRI supports NRC's proposal to assess DOE fees to cover NRC's costs in the
UMTRCA program. PRI suggests that the DOE should also pay, through user fees,
for NRC's costs related to DOE's high level waste activities at Yucca Mountain.

PRI appreciates the opportunity to comment on this proposed rule.
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